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The Mathematics Department of St. Edmund’s College celebrated International Pi Day on 
March 14, 2021. This year's celebration was particularly significant due to the challenges posed 
by the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic. Adhering to health protocols and restrictions, the event 
was scaled down and participation was limited to the final semester students. Despite these 
limitations, the program was a resounding success, showcasing the resilience and enthusiasm 
of our students and faculty. 

Given the pandemic situation, the department had to take into account various health and safety 
guidelines. The key measures included: 

• Ensuring social distancing during the event. 
• Mandating the use of face masks and hand sanitizers. 
• Limiting the number of participants to avoid crowding. 
• Organizing the event in a well-ventilated area. 

The department and students worked diligently to ensure that all activities were conducted 
safely while maintaining the spirit of Pi Day. 

The event commenced with a poster presentation session. Final semester students created 
posters on various topics related to Pi, its mathematical significance, and its applications in 
different fields. The posters were displayed in the AV Room, allowing students to present their 
work to the audience while maintaining social distancing. 

Following the poster session, selected students delivered seminar presentations on the history 
of Pi and its mathematical importance. The presentations were insightful and highlighted the 
depth of understanding and research conducted by the students. The seminar was followed by 
a video presentation session related to Pi.  

An interactive session was conducted after the video presentations. The interactive session was 
engaging and fostered a collaborative learning environment. The event concluded with light 
refreshments.  

The primary challenge was organizing the event within the constraints of the pandemic. Key 
difficulties included limiting the number of participants to ensure social distancing and 
ensuring that all health protocols were strictly followed. Despite the challenges, the event was 
highly successful 

The 2021 International Pi Day celebration was a testament to the adaptability and commitment 
of our students and faculty. The event not only provided an opportunity to celebrate Pi and its 
mathematical significance but also demonstrated that meaningful academic events can be 
conducted successfully even in challenging times. We look forward to future celebrations, 
hoping to involve the entire department and return to our traditional, large-scale events once 
the pandemic situation improves. 

We extend our heartfelt thanks to all the students who participated and contributed to the 
success of the event. We also appreciate the support of the college administration in facilitating 
the event under the given circumstances. 
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